Series JSR SET-3

 $_{\rm Code\ No.}\,2/3$ 

		l			C1:1-4
Roll No.					Candidates must write the Code on the title page of the answer-book.
					of the page of the answer book.

- Please check that this question paper contains 8 printed pages.
- Code number given on the right hand side of the question paper should be written on the title page of the answer-book by the candidate.
- Please check that this question paper contains 11 questions.
- Please write down the Serial Number of the question before attempting it.
- 15 minute time has been allotted to read this question paper. The question paper will be distributed at 10.15 a.m. From 10.15 a.m. to 10.30 a.m., the students will read the question paper only and will not write any answer on the answer-book during this period.

# SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT - II ENGLISH (Language and Literature)

Time allowed: 3 hours Maximum marks: 70

#### General Instructions:

(i) The Question paper is divided into three sections:

Section A – Reading 20 marks

Section B – Writing and Grammar 25 marks

Section C – Literature / Textbooks and 25 marks

Long Reading Text

- (ii) All questions are compulsory.
- (iii) Marks are indicated against each question.

#### **SECTION - A**

## (Reading)

20 marks

1. Read the passage given below and answer the questions that follow: 1x8=8

If you are addicted to coffee, and doctors warn you to quit the habit, don't worry and just keep relishing the beverage, because it's not that bad after all! In fact, according to a new study, the steaming cup of Java can beat fruits and vegetables as the primary source of antioxidants. Some studies state that coffee is the number one source of antioxidants in American diet and both caffeinated and decaf versions appear to provide similar antioxidant levels.

Antioxidants in general have been linked to a number of potential health benefits, including protection against heart diseases and cancer, but Sandra Vinson, a dietitian said that their benefits ultimately depend on how they are absorbed and utilized in the body. The research says that coffee outranks popular antioxidant sources like tea, milk, chocolate and cranberries. Of all the foods and beverages studies, dates actually have the most antioxidants based solely on serving size, but since dates are not consumed anywhere near the level of coffee, the drink comes as the top source of antioxidants, Vinson said.

Besides keeping you alert and awake, coffee has been linked to an increasing number of potential health benefits, including protection against liver and colon cancer, type 2 diabetes, and Parkinson's disease, according to some recently published studies.

The researchers, however, advise that one should consume coffee in moderation, because it can make you jittery and cause stomach pains.

- (a) Why do doctors advise us about the habit of drinking coffee?
- (b) What are the two versions of coffee that are drunk in America?
- (c) State any two benefits of antioxidants.
- (d) What does Vinson say about the consumption of antioxidants?
- (e) Name any two popular sources of antioxidants.
- (f) How does coffee outrank dates in the level of antioxidants?
- (g) Mention any two benefits of coffee.
- (h) What do researchers warn us about the excessive use of coffee?

2/3

## **2.** Read the following passage carefully:

**12** 

### Gandhiji As a Fund Raiser

- 1. Gandhiji was an incurable and irresistible fund raiser. He found special relish in getting jewellery from women. Ranibala of Burdwan was ten years old. One day she was playing with Gandhiji. He explained to her that her bangles were too heavy for her delicate little wrists. She removed the bangles and gave them away to Gandhiji.
- 2. He used to talk jokingly to small girls and created distaste for ornaments and created a desire in them to part with the jewellery for the sake of the poor. He motivated them to donate their jewellery for social usage.
- 3. Kasturbai didn't appreciate this habit of Gandhiji. Once she stated calmly, 'You don't wear jewels, it is easy for you to get around the boys. But what about our daughters-in-law. They would surely want them.
- 4. "Well!" Gandhiji put in mildly, "our children are young and when they grow up they will not surely choose wives who are fond of wearing jewellery". Kasturbai was very upset with the answer.
- 5. Gandhiji was determined to keep the jewels to raise community fund. He was of the opinion that a public worker should accept no costly gifts. He believed that he should not own anything costly, whether given or earned. Kasturbai was a female with a desire to adorn. But Gandhiji moved towards renunciation and donated every penny earned in South Africa to the trustees for the service of South African Indians.

#### **2.1** Answer the questions given below:

2x4=8

- (a) How did Gandhiji create a distaste for jewellery in Ranibala?
- (b) What was Kasturbai's apprehension about their daughters-in-law?
- (c) What solution did Gandhiji suggest for the problem posed by Kasturbai?
- (d) How did Gandhiji serve the community?

2.2	Find	nd meanings of the words given below from the options that follow: 1x4							
	(e)	incurable (Para 1)							
		(i)	unreliable						
		(ii)	untreatable						
		(iii)	disagreeable						
		(iv)	unbeatable						
	(f)	mot	civated (Para 2)						
		(i)	encouraged						
		(ii)	emboldened						
		(iii)	incited						
		(iv)	softened						
	(g)	ups	et (Para 4)						
		(i)	puzzled						
		(ii)	furious						
		(iii)	confused						
		(iv)	distressed						
	(h)	ren	unciation (Para 5)						
		(i)	giving up						
		(ii)	disagreement						
		(iii)	opposition						
		(iv)	termination						

# **SECTION - B**

# (Writing and Grammar)

25 marks

3.	Increase in the number of private vehicles coupled with lack of civic sense has led to several road accidents in your city. Write a letter in 100-120 words to the editor of a local daily urging people to use public transport and to have patience while driving. You are Ram/Rama, 4 Raja Road, Karnal.									5
						OR				
	mal in 1 food	nutri 00-12 l as :	tion. Thi 20 words far as po	is leads for you ossible	to poor per school ma and adhe	rform agazii ere to	ance in thei ne appealing	r studies. g to stude diet of f	vorst victims of Write an article nts to avoid junk ruits and green	
4.	Wri	te a s	story in 1	150 - 20	0 word ba	sed o	n the outlin	ıe given b	elow:	10
	A sixty - two year old woman travelling in daytime by a public transport bus a man in his 20's comes and sits offers sweets to her woman faints man takes away her gold bangles and chain and disappears police searches									
					•	OR				
	mer 100	ı	s	uspicio minute	us looking es	po	boy, lice came	afraid	y three rang up robbers arrested ous at school.	
5.	Con	nplet	e the par	agraph	given belo	ow wi	th the help	of option	s that follow: 12	x3=3
	a he low	ess re ealthy er boo	egime. T y body ma dy streng	wo out o ass inde gth. So	of every fivex (BMI) a	ve sch nd 50 (c) _	ool going ch % of childre	ildren (a) en (b)	ate playtime and have adequate fer three or more	
	(a)	(i)	does	(ii)	does not	(iii)	don't	(iv)	do	
	(b)	(i)	lack	(ii)	lacked	(iii)	have lacke	ed (iv)	had lacked	

(iii) is

(iv) have

(ii) are

(c) (i)

was

		sing word along the word before and that number.			O	1x4=4
				Before	Missing wo	rd After
	A la	arge part India's population is	(a)			
	illit	erate. Illiteracy is biggest evil	(b)			
	of t	he Indian society. Removal illiteracy	(c)			
	is n	ecessary an all-round development of	(d)			
	the	country.				
7.	Rea	arrange the following words and phrases	into r	neaning	gful sentence	s: <b>1x3=3</b>
	One	e has been done for you as an example.				
		provides / to the homeless / the govern	ment	/ night	shelters	
		The government provides night shelte	rs to t	he hom	eless.	
	(a)	are / more than / there / in your / two the	housa	nd / hon	neless / living	g / town
	(b)	only / five / night / but / shelters / four	to / a	re / ava	ilable	
	(c)	great / have / hope / the homeless / fro	m / go	vernme	nt / the	
		SECTION -	$\mathbf{C}$			
		(Literature / Textbooks and l	Long	Readir	ng Text)	25 marks
8.	Rea	nd the extract given below and answer th	ne que	stions t	hat follow:	1x3=3
		ad to go to dirty and shadowy corners on the larger and more self - confiden		•	•	victims.
	(a)	Who is 'I'?				
	(b)	Why was 'I' beaten up?				
	(c)	What does the word, 'victim' mean?				

At about the age of twenty-five, the Prince, heretofore shielded from sufferings of the world, while out hunting chanced upon a sick man, then an aged man, then a funeral procession and finally a monk begging for alms.

- (a) Name the Prince.
- (b) What are the sights of sufferings that the Prince saw? (Any 2)
- (c) Give the meaning of the word, 'shielded'.
- **9.** Answer the following questions in 30 40 words each:

2x4=8

- (a) What game did Mij invent?
- (b) Why does Chubukov suspect Lomov when he comes to his house?
- (c) Why was Mme Loisel always unhappy?
- (d) Why was Sulekha nicknamed Bholi?
- **10.** Answer the following question in 80-100 words :

4

Neighbours must have a cordial relationship which Lomov and Natalya do not have. Describe the first fight between them.

#### OR

It is morally incorrect to invade another country/planet for one's own benefit. The Martians did not understand the value of peaceful coexistence. How did the book of nursery rhymes save the Earth from the Martian invasion?

11. Answer the following in 150-200 words:

What are Helen's views about the works of Shakespeare?

OR

Draw a pen portrait of Martha Washington.

OR

What caused the quarrel between Anne and her mother on  $2^{\rm nd}$  April, 1943?

OR

Write a character sketch of Mrs Van Daan.

2/3

**10**